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	NORTH BRADLEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 

MONDAY, 5 SEPTEMBER 2022 AT 

NORTH BRADLEY PROGRESSIVE HALL


COUNCILLORS PRESENT
	Cllr Bernard Clarkson (BC)

	Cllr R Evans (RE) Chairman

	Cllr Horace Prickett (HP)

	Cllr Mrs Lee Lee (LL)

	Cllr Russell Willsmer (RW)

	Mrs Karin Elder (Clerk) 

	


	Item
	Record
	

	
	RE welcomed all to the meeting. 


	

	63
	APOLOGIES Cllrs Tom Conner (TC), Nick Crangle (NC), Mrs Jenny Joyce (JJ),  

Mrs Pam Kettlety (PK) Francis Morland (FM) and Mrs Viv Regler (VR) 


	

	64
	MEMBERS’ DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST None


	

	65
	ADJOURNMENT OF MEETING FOR MEMBERS OF PUBLIC 19:40
HP (Unitary Wiltshire Councillor) reported a resident's concern about a large crack on the western side of the Phillips Way bridge. Councillors reminded HP that this has been reported previously and Wiltshire Council's inspector assessed it to be safe. For safety, clerk to raise with Wiltshire Council again. 


	

	66

67
	MEETING BACK IN SESSION 19:50
MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 1 August, having been circulated previously, were approved, and signed as a true record of the meeting. 

   
	

	68
	MATTERS RISING
	

	68.1

68.2

68.3

68.4

68.5

68.6

68.7

68.8

68.9
	Acer tree surgeons will be cutting back the ash trees on the allotments on 26 September.

A36 diversion through North Bradley during maintenance: Response – South West National Highways suggest that the Parish Council contact Wiltshire Council about alternative routes. Clerk to refer to WC Highways.  

Uneven surfaces on road to Ireland and Baptist church lane. WC advise that both have been inspected and are not considered dangerous. Clerk to refer back to WC Highways. 

Hawkeridge Road bus stop - Clerk to chase again for flag sign. Adrian Hampton assured BC that this would be actioned. Clerk to refer to Mark Banks.

Willow tree branches too low – Parish Steward will be addressing this. 

The Old Village Pound – PMN – All debris has been cleared at the Pound. Clerk to chase for new sign. 

Litter bins – Clerk to ask for quotations for Brokerswood, Southwick Road lay by, Westbury Road lay by and petrol station opposite car show rooms. Clerk to inquire about sponsorship when quotations received.

Gutters at Church Road and College Gardens not being cleaned properly. Councillors decided to wait for result of resurfacing in September.   

There was discussion around the infrequent visits by the Parish Steward. While this in no way reflects on the Parish Steward, the PC is concerned that work elsewhere is being prioritised over the rota system. Resolved that RE and HP address the area board about this.  


	

	69


	DEVELOPMENT CONTROL – APPLICATIONS RECEIVED 
 PL/2022/05426  Land to the Southwest of White Horse Business Park – H2.2 
RE addressed the Parish Council. He met with Lance Allan (Trowbridge Town Council Clerk) and Antonio Piazza (AP) (Wiltshire Unitary Council for Drynham Ward) before attending the the town council meeting. Should the application be approved, AP has asked that it be called in, in conjunction with an up to date Castlewood application, for the decision to be made by the Area Planning Committee. AP will also be asking for a meeting between representatives from NBPC, TTC and WC planning department before any decision is made. Councillors resolved to object to the application on the following grounds:

The WHSAP inquiry agreed that the development was to be to the north and east of the WHSAP site, concurring with North Bradley's 'made' Neighbourhood Plan. This application does not meet this requirement. 

To meet the requirement to have an extension to the principle settlement of Trowbridge no development should take place in the fields nearer to North Bradley.   

The current Castlewood and Vistry applications do not conform to the above and therefore contradict the information stated in page 31of the Design and Access statement about a master plan. As a master plan for a development of this size, it is insufficient.

What is proposed now is too far to the south of H2.2 and does not give sufficient gap for a bat corridor. 

Until WC's ecology officer provides assurance that the TBMS is being met North Bradley cannot approve the application.

The three sites should be considered together. There is uncertainty about intentions for the eastern section. 

Unable to see WC's response on drainage for the site and therefore uncertainty that the attenuation ponds are sufficient to meet the drainage needs. There is a high water table at H2.2. Has this been taken account of? 

Impact of additional traffic from this site and Elm Grove site on to A363 along with traffic from Pavillions residential sites.     

There should be walking and cycle routes to link up the Castlewood development to Woodmarsh and the Vistry site from Little Common Lane through to the Pavillions.   



	

	70


	DEVELOPMENT CONTROL - DECISIONS MADE BY WILTSHIRE COUNCIL None

	

	71

71.1

71.2
	CORRESPONDENCE 
 Email 130822 Nigel Bedford, Architect for proposed development at 54 Woodmarsh sent an updated layout. Councillors resolved to acknowledge Mr Bedford's submission and now await the full application. 
PC has received the Register of Title for freehold land west of Pine Walk from solicitors. Clerk to ask NC if notification could go on the website. 
	

	72
	BURIAL GROUND
No mention was made of a burial site within the Vistry application although this is one of the Neighbourhood Plan's key objectives and was specified as required in the initial discussions.  Vistry explained the reason that there was uncertainty about who would manage it. LL addressed the council about a large field that runs along the back of Church Lane which might make a good site. 


	

	73

73.1

73.2

73.3

73.4

73.5


	MAINTENANCE – 

BC updated the council on recent matters:

Extensive work has been undertaken at the balancing pond. 

Damaged kerbs have been replaced at Southwick Road lay by. WC Highways engineer observed that the litter bin was damaged. Clerk to ask if WC can assist with a new bin. Clerk to chase Idverde for litter bin quotations.

Hedgerow in front of Selwood Housing bungalows has been cut back by Idverde who have the contract for their maintenance. 

Large tree near the pavement of 32 Churchlands is overhanging the pavement that pedestrians cannot walk underneath it. Clerk to write to resident. 


	

	74
	FINANCE
The Clerk circulated the budget as at the end of August , reminding Councillors that the second half of the precept will be received later in September. 

The following payments having been previously circulated, were approved and will be paid on-line:
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	Payee
	Amount

	
	74.1
	K Elder Salary, office/travel expenses August
	£541.03

	
	74.2
	HMRC August 
	£122.00

	
	74.3
	Euroffice Paper & Ink
	£38.41

	
	74.4
	Norton Anti Virus Renewal
	£74.99

	
	74.5
	N Crangle TSO Host Start Up
	£84.00

	75

75.1

75.2

75.3
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
LL addressed the council about two recent articles in a recently circulated parish matters magazine: 

“Warm spaces” - an initiative to provide a space within a community for people to go to for warmth. LL will make further enquiries.

Recognition and an award is being offered to local councils that can show good practice, demonstrating accountability and a business like manner. LL will make enquiries. 

RE addressed the council about the recent difficulties encountered by the PC with google and the PC emails. He said that NC had gone over and above his councillor remit to restore the email service admitting that he had spent a fair time over the last few weeks on it.  RE wanted the recognition to be recorded. All the councillors and the clerk agreed that his contribution had been outstanding.

	

	75.4
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING Monday 3 October 2022, 19:30 at the Progressive Hall. 
	

	
	The meeting closed at 21:00  

Signed …………………………
	Date ……………………
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